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18th March 2021 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

 
 

Safer Road Watch Team 
 
We have recently been contacted by a member of the above group, headed by the Police.   
 
The group are concerned about the speed drivers are going along Caldy Road and the safety aspects 
implicitly involved, as well as Heavy goods vehicles using the road, which they say are potentially 
damaging to residential sandstone properties in the area.  
 
I have been requested as Headteacher of Avalon School that I make staff, parents and carers aware that 
shortly a group of vetted volunteers will be issued with Handheld Speed Radar guns and that they will be 
operating speed checks along Caldy Road and the local area, to report to the local police.  
 
The group are hoping to establish that a 20mph speed limit would be more appropriate than the 
current 30mph for Caldy Road. As you know, this is something that we have long been 
campaigning for at Avalon too. 
 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
Mrs J Callaway 
Headteacher 

 
 


